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The forty-fifth Unified Carrier Registration (UCR) Plan Board of Directors (Board) meeting was called to order by Avelino Gutierrez, Chairman at 12:05 p.m. EST.

Attendance: Board of Directors
Present - Sandy Bowling, Buddy Covert, Avelino Gutierrez, Barbara Hague, Frank LaQua, Dave Lazarides, Bill Leonard, Angel Oliver, Bob Pitcher, Bill Quade, Craig Sharkey, and Terry Willert
Absent - Rich Schweitzer and Robert Voltmann
Avelino Gutierrez read Rick Craig’s letter of resignation from the UCR Board.  See Exhibit A.
Self-introductions were made by those in attendance who also advised of any updates to their state’s UCR enforcement.
Avelino Gutierrez established the teleconference ground rules. 
The agenda was approved as amended.

The minutes of the November 12, 2009, Board meeting were approved.
Dick Henderson provided an update of possible future federal legislation regarding an extension of SAFETEA-LU.
Bill Quade provided the Federal Motor Carrier Safety Administration (FMCSA) update.  The 2010 fees rule is still under review by USDOT and Office of Management and Budget as to whether the rule would prove to be substantial.  
Frank LaQua provided the report of the Depository Subcommittee.  The Depository Subcommittee is working on distribution of 2007, 2008, and 2009 collections made during May 2009 through October 2009.
Dave Lazarides provided the report of the UCR System Subcommittee and the UCR Best Practices Subcommittee.

Barb Hague provided the report of the Procedures Subcommittee. The UCR Training Guide has been reworked.  For consideration by the Board at its next meeting, the Procedures Subcommittee will develop a question and answer for the Q&A document regarding truck driving schools being subject to the UCR.
Bob Pitcher provided the report of the Industry Advisory Subcommittee. A meeting will be held in San Diego in conjunction with January, 2010, UCR Board meeting.
The Board discussed the need for a message to carriers and enforcement regarding the delay in 2010 fees rulemaking, and the resulting delay in 2010 collections and enforcement.  Avelino Gutierrez, Bob Pitcher, and Bill Leonard will compose the letter in this regard for distribution.
Sandy Bowling advised that in Indiana, 42 inspectors are being let go due to lack of funds.

Future Board meetings are scheduled for:


Tuesday, January 12, 2010, 11:00 a.m. – 5:00 PST in San Diego and by teleconference

Thursday, February 11, 2010, 12 noon – 3 p.m. EST by teleconference


Thursday, March 11, 2010, 12 noon – 3 p.m. EST by teleconference

The Board adjourned for the day at 1:08 p.m. EST.
Minutes approved by the UCR Board on January 12, 2010
Terry L. Willert
UCR Board Secretary
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